Minutes of the Transition Black Isle AGM on Tuesday 27th November 2018 at Glachbeg

Present: Martin Sherring, Julie Gibson, Wendy Price, Julie Shortreed, Anne Thomas, Peter Moffatt, Marion Moffatt, Penny Hepburn, Jimmie Hepburn, Penny Edwards, Julian Paren, Bob Bull, Sarah Grant, Heather Mack, Vanessa Halhead.

Non-members: Bob Neish, Andrew Dallas

Apologies: Sheila Currie, Helen Bull, JJ Gladwin.
Minutes of the last meeting

These were unanimously accepted as a correct record of the meeting (proposed Julie Shortreed, seconded Wendy Price).

Convenor’s Report

Julie reported on activities during the year to 31st March 2018, and those which had taken place since then.

Of particular note were:

· Campaigning – for a new Avoch – Munlochy cycle route, against huge increases in sleeper prices and for “slow tourism” – as opposed to the expansion of Invergordon and more, bigger cruise ships;

· Black Isle Bicycles bike hire business moved to Cromarty (thanks to Jon and Emmy Palmer at the Cheese House);

· Path clearance work, with a new group formed;

· Energy initiatives – the “Keep Warm for Less” talks in February, and work during the summer, in co-operation with Home Energy Scotland, to reduce water wastage;

· Communication work, with a change in newsletter editors, the introduction of a “virtual swap shop” and a produce exchange on the TBI website;

· Markets continuing to thrive, including a new monthly market in Fortrose;

· A new “Drastic Plastic” group focusing on ways to reduce plastic waste;

· Lots of continuing activity on food and growing.

Bob Bull commended the newsletter, and in particular the way it refers to additional supporting information on the website, enabling readers to find out more about topics that are of interest to them.

Julie observed that it is increasingly difficult for directors to initiate new projects whilst still maintaining existing ones, so new projects are often led mainly by members who haven’t been so active previously – albeit with support from existing directors. There are lots of ideas for interesting activities – more internships/ work experience for younger people, developing the growing and use of local fruit, developing community woods, a new series of members’ meetings – so if any members identify with these or any other activities, and are prepared to put a bit of time into them, let us know. We also need help promoting TBI next year, which will be our 10th birthday.

Julie noted the death of David Reid earlier in the year. David had been a staunch supporter and director of TBI, and had led the work we did surveying local orchards. He is much missed.

At the time of the AGM there were 165 members, compared with 151 at the same time last year.

Finance

The Treasurer, Julian Paren, gave a summary of finances for the year ended 31st March 2018.

Julian reported a sound financial result for the year showing a surplus of £1,809. TBI’s net assets at the year-end were £25,410.

Julian noted that the accumulated funds represent an opportunity for TBI. Specifically, it would have been difficult to abolish membership subscriptions, or to launch the Fortrose market, without a reasonable financial cushion. From the existing position of financial strength, cost isn’t generally the thing that stops us doing more.

Election of Directors

Martin explained that all Directors have to stand down at each AGM. Any who wish to stand again must be re-elected by the membership.

There are currently 8 Directors and all wish to stand again with the exception of Wendy Price, who has recently moved to Inverness.

Martin proposed that all 7 individuals standing for election should be elected en-block. This was carried unanimously. The duly elected board is therefore: Julie Gibson, Martin Sherring, Julian Paren, Anne Thomas, Peter Moffatt, Vanessa Halhead and Sheila Currie.

Martin noted that the Board has the power to co-opt Directors between AGM’s.

Any other competent business

Wendy was thanked for her exceptional work for TBI, as a founder-member and director, convenor of the communications group, producer of posters and printed matter generally, and general enthusiast.

MS

